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NYSCHP Announces Actions Taken at the 2021 House of Delegates

ALBANY NY- The House of Delegates of the New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists held their 48th annual meeting as a virtual meeting taking place through two online sessions, on April 14 and 28, 2021. Approximately 80 delegates representing nine chapters from New York State were present in both sessions.  Each session also included two student and two technician delegates, the NYSCHP Board of Directors and Past Presidents.  At the meetings, the following were reviewed:

· End-of-the-year reports from members of the NYSCHP Board of Directors

· Eleven resolutions submitted by chapters
Of the resolutions that were submitted, after discussion and amendments, eight were adopted as new Position Statements of the NYSCHP. The others were referred to committee or not adopted. 
The following are the new Position Statements:
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists supports pharmacist leadership in pandemic planning activities on the local, state, and federal level to ensure pharmacists are able to fully respond to future pandemics.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists advocates for the professional responsibility of pharmacists to provide comprehensive medication management to optimize medication therapy outcomes when providing direct patient care.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists supports the leadership and involvement of pharmacists in the development of a process for drug diversion surveillance to promote patient safety and health-system compliance with regulatory requirements.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists supports the inclusion of pharmacists in telemedicine in order to improve health outcomes and supports pharmacists as qualified practitioners for the purpose of improving the telehealth benefit in New York state.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists supports the recommendation for all hospitals to implement and maintain interoperability between their smart pumps and electronic health records.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists supports the incorporation of health equity into pharmacy school curricula, pharmacy technician training programs, residency training programs, board certification competencies, professional pharmacy organizations, workplace training and continuing education programming to increase awareness of health disparities and enable pharmacists and pharmacy technicians to advance health equity.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists encourages pharmacy institutions to form “diversity, equity, and inclusion” committees that set goals and standards to champion and advocate for a more diverse and inclusive workforce and membership.
· The New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists supports frequent departmental data collection in order to evaluate candidate acceptance criteria, hiring practices, promotional criteria, salary differences, and available mentorship systems, with a goal of ensuring that these practices advance equity and diversity in the workforce.
The meeting of the NYSCHP House of Delegates concluded after the submission of recommendations by delegates for action to be taken in the coming year and an address by the outgoing President, Ms. Heide Christensen (Session 1) and incoming President, Ruth Cassidy (Session 2).  The House of Delegates was chaired by Stephanie Seyse, with Shaun Flynn as the Executive Secretary and Thomas Lombardi as Parliamentarian. The updated list of all NYSCHP Position Statements can be found on the NYSCHP website at https://www.nyschp.org/position-statements.

Founded in 1958, the New York State Council of Health-system Pharmacists is a professional organization of over 2000 pharmacists, pharmacy technical personnel, students, industry personnel and other interested in the advancement of pharmacy as an essential component of health care and medication error reduction.  NYSCHP is dedicated to promoting good health through public education, fostering safe and rational drug use; encouraging and assisting in the development of quality, comprehensive pharmaceutical services and serving as a catalyst for practice innovation that enables members to better serve the public interest and the profession.
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